
 

 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 

Date: February 9, 2024 

To: Deadwood Historic Preservation Commission 

From: Kevin Kuchenbecker, Historic Preservation Officer 

 Bonny Anfinson, Historic Preservation Coordinator 

Re: Increase Grant Amount for Elderly Resident Grant  

 

Shirlene Joseph, 771 Main St., received an Elderly Resident Grant for emergency repairs to the 
furnace on January 10, 2024.  When submitting the application only one invoice was submitted 
totaling $749.82 so the grant was issued for this amount.  Since the approval Shirlene has 
presented two more bills associated with the emergency repair. Electrical issue with the furnace 
for $400.00 and a plumbing issue for $183.60.  The plumber also recommends re-routing a 
floor drain for an estimated cost of $2,469.62. These additional expenses will increase the grant 
to $3,799.44. 

The Loan Committee reviewed this request and recommends increasing the Elderly Resident 
Grant to $3,799.44. 

 

Recommended Motion: 

Move to increase the Elderly Resident Grant for Shirlene Joseph, 771 Main Street, to 
$3,799.44. 
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